

February 14, 2022

Representative Weber, Chair and Committee Members House Committee on Housing Oregon State Capitol Salem, OR 97301

## **RE: Written Testimony in Support of HB-4118-1**

Dear Representative Weber and Members of the Committee,

I would like to express my support for HB 4118 and proposed -1 amendments.

Any legislative and regulatory changes which reduce the burdens of expanding Urban Growth Boundaries in order to meet the growing demand for housing is welcome.

Please let me know is any additional information is needed as this bill moves forward. I may be reached at biones@astoria.or.us.

Best Regards.

Mayor Bruce Jones